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In May 2017 Baptist Memorial Health Care Corporation of Memphis, TN (BMHCC) acquired a 
controlling interest in Baptist Medical Center Leake (BMCL).  As part of a system-wide review of 
CHNA documentation for all entities, several items were identified which BMHCC senior 
management felt needed further documentation and/or clarification in order to further document 
compliance with §501(r) requirements.  Therefore, the following addendum to BMCL’s 2016 
Community Health Needs Assessment has been prepared in accordance with the review findings 
and will be published in an updated copy of the entire document: 
 
Outlets utilized for solicitation of community participation: 

 Website 

 Email 

 Social media 

 Baptist Medical Center Leake (Employee email, Information Desk, Clinic receptionist, 
Outpatient Admissions) 

 Carthage Main Street Chamber (Annual membership banquet (250 attendees, 
membership email) 

 Kicks96 

 The Carthaginian 

 Carthage-Leake County Library (6/20/16; 10 attendees) 

 Carthage Rotary Club (6/3/16; 34 attendees) 

 Tyson Foods (presentation via break room media, 1,500 viewed) 

 CHNA Community Focus Group (6/7/16; 10 attendees) 

 Leake County Health Network (via email) 
 
Survey Methodology: 
The online survey was widely distributed via email, hospital website, social media, local Main 
Street/Chamber, and other means of electronic communication.  Instructions for accessing the 
online survey were distributed in areas highly trafficked by patients and visitors throughout 
clinics, Baptist Medical Center Leake, local civic and community meetings, local library where 
free online access is available, local businesses as well as other local media outlets. 
 
A hardcopy survey was also made available to ensure opportunities for a diverse participation.  
Paper surveys were distributed at local civic and community meetings and events, local 
businesses, Baptist Medical Center Leake main lobby and clinics.  The completed hardcopy 
surveys were collected and entered to the online data for analysis. 
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Focus Group Methodology: 
A critical component in gathering relevant community health needs data involves conducting 
focus group interviews with community members who are interested in and represent the 
broader interests of the community, including those with special knowledge of or expertise in 
public health.  Additional input was solicited from the following organizations representing key 
informants, with specific information relate to public health and or rural health as well as 
organizations representing minorities and the traditionally underserved: 
 

 Baptist Medical Center – Leake, Mary Burkes, RN, Case Manager 

 Baptist Medical Center – Leake, Elise Spears, LPN, Discharge Planner/Social Services* 

 Truelight Missionary Baptist Church 

 Galilee Missionary Baptist Church 

 First Baptist Martin Luther King Baptist Church 

 Weems Community Mental Health Center, Deborah Eichelberger, Director *  

 Leake County Health Network, Michelle McCann, Executive Director 

 Leake County Health Department, Jodi Russell, Director* 

 East Central Mississippi Healthcare Alliance, Jill Bishop, Executive Director* 

 Standing Pines Elementary School of the Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians, Jason 
Roberson, Principal * 

 Mississippi Office of Rural Health, Rozelia Harris, Director* 

 Mississippi Hospital Association, Tim Moore, Chief Executive Officer 

 Mississippi Rural Hospital Alliance, Mendal Kemp, Executive Director* 

 Tyson Foods, Inc. (local employer of predominantly low-skilled and minority workforce) 
 

*Indicates individuals with specific knowledge or expertise in public health 
 
One specific focus group was conducted specifically to include participants from across Leake 
County who may not be represented by a particular group or organization.  Information 
regarding the focus group that included the date, time, and location was disseminated by email, 
newspaper, the local Main Street Chamber, and local civic organization and community 
meetings.  A series of questions and timely articles were presented to the focus group serving as 
a guide for the meeting in which the attendees were asked to share their responses.  The 
responses were, in turn, documented by a designated scribe. 

 
        Michelle McCann 
        Director of Community Education 
        Baptist Medical Center Leake 
        601-267-1206 
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Needs Identified but Not Addressed 
Baptist Medical Center Leake is classified as a critical access hospital by the Centers for Medicare 

and Medicaid Services.  By definition, it offers a limited array of services in a rural community.  

Given limited resources, we are unable to address each of the health needs that exist within our 

community and/or those needs identified in our survey.  Needs were prioritized to facilitate the 

efficient and effective utilization of available resources. Some needs identified in our CHNA 

report may not have been addressed in our Implementation Strategy due to a lack of human or 

financial resources or expertise in a specific field or discipline.  Is some cases, those needs are 

already being addressed by community partners, programs and/or initiatives.   

Annual Updates 

The last paragraph of BMCLs 2016-2018 CHNA states that the plan will be approved by the 

organization’s Board of Directors and updated annually.  The original CHNA and Implementation 

Strategy was approved by the appropriate board on August 5, 2016.  The 2017 annual update 

was adopted by the Board of Directors on September 21, 2017.   

 

Following the merger with BMHCC, senior managers provided additional education and guidance 

on the IRS §501 requirements in January 2018 at which time BMHCC senior management 

recommended, that since annual updates are not a requirement under the regulations, that the 

BMCL Board of Directors consider suspending this provision for the remainder of the CHNA cycle.  

The newly-integrated senior management team, has already commenced the planning phase for 

the next round of Community Health Needs Assessments for all facilities in our system. 


